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INTERVENTION BY PORTUGAL

Madam Chairperson,

 Distinguish participants,

 

Portugal welcomes the Draft UNECE Strategy for Education for Sustainable Development, as well as, the Draft Vilnius Framework for the Implementation of the Strategy and congratulates the task force for its excellent work.

We recognize that the Strategy for ESD is an adequate reference for the development of ESD in whole UNECE region and consequentley in Portugal.

We would like to emphasize the role of ESD in developing and enhancing democracy and the principles of Agenda 21.

The key challenge for ESD is the achievement of an efective participation of individuals and organizations towards the sustainable development based on their daily life decisions, which implies a continuous learning process through formal, non formal and informal education. In the education system the key challenge is the reorientation of the sustainable development teaching, from an approach focused on the different individual subjects to a coherent interdisciplinary approach.

Recently, Portugal carried out the public consultation of its National Strategy for Sustainable Development for the period 2005 – 2015, which includes several commitments of action within the context of ESD. Moreover, we are developing activity in partnership with research centres whose results can be considered within the scope of the framework for the implementation of the UNECE Strategy for ESD.

Since long time, Portugal develops a wide range of environmental education actions (formal, non formal and informal) involving a diversity of stakeholders and, in recent years, the concept of  ESD is increasing its importance.

We intend to reinforce and to improve the ESD, recognizing the importance of partnerships between governamental departments, NGOs, private sectors (namely in the context of corporate social responsibility) and other stakeholders.

We would like to thank the excellent hospitality of the Lithuanian Government and the UNECE secretariat for creating all the conditions for a very fruitful meeting.
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